DELAC Meeting Minutes

February 5, 2021 12:00 pm via Zoom

1. Welcome

a. Jodi Landa: Bilingual Paraprofessional RE, Ana Mota: Bilingual Paraprofessional RA, Deisy Villegas Cuevas: Bilingual Paraprofessional CO, Patricia Medina: parent RHS, Carolina Torres Barajas: Bilingual Paraprofessional RA, Eva Stum: Bilingual Paraprofessional RHS, Fabiola Garza Nuno: bilingual paraprofessional WE, Adriana Ponce: parent RHS, Renee Roberts: Secretary DO, Kathy Coleman: Director of Curriculum and Instruction, DO, Kathryn Diederich: principal/program manager HHS, Monica Rodriguez: Bilingual paraprofessional PV, Claudia

2. LCAP Summary

- a. Parent Survey Due by 2/10/21
 - i. Please check your email for the survey and take the time to complete it. This information will help us to finalize the LCAP. If you didn't get the survey, and don't have it by Monday please reach out to your school site so we can get it to you.

b. LCAP Draft

i. Kathy D. went over the LCAP one page summary, goals and actions. If you have questions or want to give feedback, please share that with us. We encourage parent participation with this document.

ELPAC testing

a. Letters went out to notify you that your student will be tested this year. We are following the safety guidelines for COVID, testing will look a little different, but we are beginning testing with grades 6-8 next week.

4. Dual Immersion

a. We are hoping to have this implemented and ready to start by next school year. The plan is being presented to the board on Monday next week. The site for the classroom (K-1) will be at Ripona. This will be a 50/50 program, half the time the students will learn in English and the other half will learn in Spanish. It will also be 50/50

in that half of the student's primary language will be English and the other will be Spanish.

- i. We really want your feedback on what you think of the plan?
 - 1. Adriana Ponce: Will this be at all schools in time?
 - a. Kathy Coleman: probably not. The students need to be committed to remain in the program until 5th grade, then they would be mainstreamed back to the other classes, where they would still take Spanish/English a couple hours per day. We want to see one program grow to be successful before we expand.
 - b. Adriana Ponce: thinks it will be better once it's implemented and going.
 - 2. Ana says that if they have any questions, that they are welcome to discuss their concerns or ideas with Mr. Baroni, RA principal.
 - 3. Kathy Coleman: there is a 40 page plan that will go to board on Monday, and they will have access to view it.

5. Summer School

- a. June 2-29
 - We are in the process of getting applications together for who wants to teach summer school. Once we have that together, we can start putting applications for students out.

6. Roundtable

- a. Adriana Ponce:
 - i. With a lot of kids suffering from depression due to the pandemic, are we planning to do anything for the students?
 - Kathy D.: Teachers who are in class with students are reinforcing restorative practices, and focusing more on the social and emotional health of their students. Please make sure that you are communicating with your school staff about how your students are doing.
- 7. Next DELAC Meeting: May 14, 2021